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1. General update
The Local Employment & Opportunities Team has really excelled itself this month, exceeding the end of November’s target.

The Apprenticeship Officer has now been recruited and will be starting with the team on the 17th November, which will allow the Employment Officer to return to 4 days dedicated to the role (she is on the PATH programme and does 1 day a week at College).

We have already organised 5 apprenticeships, which has exceeded last years outcome, and I am confident with all the measures we are putting into place, that we will end up with a considerably larger number.
The review for Admin All Areas has been completed and its recommendations actioned. We will be doing quarterly Admin Assessment days in partnership with the Pre Employment Training.
The quality of the applications remains high, which has pushed the conversion rate for employment to over 50%. 

Outcomes
To date there have been 71 jobs advertised through the Local Employment Partnership. From these jobs, the LEP has received 126 completed applications.

61 People have gone on to be offered interviews, 32 of which have been offered employment.

This shows that 50% of those applying for the jobs are getting through to interview stage and over 50% of those are gaining employment. 

The LEP team has now exceeded the proposed target for the end of November and is only 8 short of the yearly target.
0 people have dropped out from employment and everyone has been offered buddying support and Train to Gain and other qualifications. Although this is slow to move forward, it was expected that new employees would want to settle into their role before looking at extra training and up-skilling. This will be reviewed in 3 months.

14 Apprenticeships set up.
2. Challenges & Solutions
The challenges faced this month have been:
· The delay in getting an apprenticeship Officer
· Very limited jobs – high end only 

· Lack of applicants for certain roles

· Seconded JCP administrator
There had been a delay in organising the Apprenticeship Officer, from writing the job description, through job evaluation and then getting the funding transferred and during this time we allocated 2 days a week from the Employment Officer to cover to this role. This has now been sorted out and the new Apprenticeship Officer starts on 17th November. 
We are seeing a reduction in jobs coming through HR generally as we enter into the autumnal and winter months, and many of those that have come through have been high end jobs requiring a larger amount of knowledge, experience and qualification. Of the 30 jobs advertised this month, 6 will close in November, and 7 of them received no applications at all from LEP candidates.
We have had to start running some of the jobs concurrently with normal recruitment, where it is felt a low or no response will be received, to maintain good relationships with the recruiting managers. It is hoped that next year this will revert back as we see an increase in jobs coming through.
Because of a lack of space in HR, and the restructure, we have moved the seconded JCP administrator back to Windsor House (JCP Office), where she continues to do work for us.
3. Activities for next month

We will be working very closely with the induction of the Apprenticeship Officer, to ensure that they are fully supported in this new role, and that it is developed with links to LEP.
The manager is working with JCP on a number of projects including submission for 5 of the LEP regional awards, the potential of a new programme called Education Futures, which links into the new children’s centre and addresses areas like LEP, Lone Parents as a marginalised group and reducing child poverty. They are also looking at a joint Career Moves event next year. The manager is also committing a small amount of time each month to help JCP in engaging larger employers to sign up to LEP, and support them with the set up into their recruitment practice. This fits in with the council’s commitment to city wide reduction of the benefits sector, and leading by example.
The manager is also involved with 2 other departments, who are committed to providing NVQ and other relevant qualifications, to anyone in the council who wish to upskill. This is a joint venture and a bid for £18,000 has been submitted at the request of LSC to take this forward.
As the recruitment for this year slows down (and closes for December), the LEP team will focus on increasing the opportunities for work placements and trials, utilising the strong relationships they have built with recruiting managers.

4. Conclusion

It has been an exciting 3 and a half months for us as a new team, and the success of the project highlights the dedication and hard work put into this, as well as the support received from the council generally. 
The project has been well received both internally and externally and is now being held up as the perfect example of an LEP, as well as how partnerships can be effectively utilised to the benefit of employer and potential employees. I am confident that this will be reflected in the LEP regional and national awards.
